
 

www.sandyhurst.co.uk  info@sandyhurst.co.uk  nwatch@sandyhurst.co.uk 

   Antony C Bartlett MSc MIBA  

   Chairman 

   Ewe Cottage 

   Westwell Lane 

   Ashford 

   TN26 1JA 

   Tel: 01233 611639 

 
Rt Hon Damian Green MP 
Hardy House 
The Street 
Bethersden 
Ashford 
TN26 3AG 
 
24th July 2020 
 
 
Dear Damian  
  
We trust this finds you and your family safe and well in these difficult times. 
  
We are interested to learn that the Government is pledging £5B towards post-pandemic 
economic recovery through infrastructure of which £100M, which we assume is new 
money, is dedicated towards road network projects. This seems an opportune time to 
remind you of your commitment of 9th January 2020 to return to the issue of motorway 
noise and follow up on the undertaking you extracted from Highways England for the 
resurfacing of the stretch of M20 between junctions J8 and J9. 
  
After a period of relative quiet from the 50mph speed limit as a result of BROCK and, 
after its removal, the reduced traffic due to the lock-down, our members are again 
bemoaning the motorway noise which we anticipate will get worse, not better, as a 
result of the lorry park/clearance centre being built at J10.   
  
Can you again seek Highways England confirmation that this work is still in their 
Budget for 2021/22 and that we can expect action next financial year? 
  
Best regards 
 
 
 
 
Tony Bartlett 
Chair SLRA 


